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SEND Partnership Board Takeover 
Tuesday 29th November 2022

12 students from West SILC, East SILC and Broomfield South SILC tookover the SEND Partnership Board on Tuesday 29th November 2022 as part of National Takeover Challenge. 

Staring the meeting 
Kyle from the Powerhouse, West SILC took on the role of chair for the takeover meeting. Kyle welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share their favourite Christmas film. 

Looking Back: Takeover 2021
Students from John Jamieson and Green Meadows Academy took over the SEND Partnership Board on Tuesday 30th November 2021 as part of National Takeover Challenge.

Students from West SILC tried to join the meeting virtually but due to technical issues couldn’t log on. Kayleigh Thurlow visited nine students at the Powerhouse, West SILC, on Thursday 2nd December 2021 to capture their views and input.

Students presented three asks of the board, the asks came from them speaking to other students in their schools and also members of the SEND Youth Forum. The 3 asks were:

· Ask 1: A Careers Fair for young people with SEND
· Ask 2: Fun Activity Taster Sessions
· Ask 3: Playground Resources

A Careers Fair for young people with SEND
SEND Next Choices, Getting Ready for Adult Life, Thursday 23rd June 2022 at Leeds Arena 

The event was delivered by Employment and Skills and provided young people with SEND and their parents and carers the opportunity to find out about jobs, training, apprenticeships, college courses, voluntary work, leisure activities, finances, benefits and support as they move into adult life. 

The event hosted over 60 organisations who were able to provide information and support to young people about careers, training, colleges, leisure activities, finance and much more. 
 
Over 1,800 young people and families attended the event. 
 
Feedback received from those who attended was very positive, and the team are looking to run the event again 2023!

Fun Activity Taster Sessions
Scope have contacted all their providers and asked if they offer trial sessions. 

An interactive map is being developed to show which providers offer trail sessions, including the offer of a sessional worker to support. Once the map is developed it will be included on the Leeds Local Offer website and promoted. 

The Voice, Influence and Change Team are sourcing funding to host an 'activity taster day' for students with SEND. The event will be an opportunity for students to try different sports and fun activities and gather information about the activities they enjoy to share with their parents / carers. The team are currently submitting funding applications to the Youth Activity Fund to host the event. 

Playground Resources
Students at Leeds Beckett University will be undertaking a research project (January to May 2023) to look at play resources for playgrounds within specialist schools in Leeds. 
 
The students will provide a full report showing what resources they have found including costs. 
 
Students will present their findings to Scope Community Partners to seek funding for the resources. 

The full summary report about Takeover 2021 can be found here: https://leedslocaloffer.org.uk/#!/model/page/service/33994 ++

Takeover 2022: Workers who support us
Over the last couple of months, we have been speaking to students from our specialist schools as well as the SEND Youth Forum about all the different people who support them and the qualities that are important for them to have. 

The first thing students did was think about all the different workers who support them in their everyday lives, students then focussed on different workers and thought about the different qualities they feel these workers should have. 

Students developed a resource for teams and services, the resource shares the qualities they would like to see in workers who support them. 

The resource can be downloaded here: https://leedslocaloffer.org.uk/#!/model/page/service/34324

Board members thought about how they will use / share the resource:
· Incorporate in recruitment process (job descriptions and interview questions)
· Share with colleagues working with young people with SEND
· Share with schools
· Include in staff training 

Students will come back to the board in 6 months’ time, and then 12 months’ time to hear feedback about the resource and how the resource has been shared and used. 
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